
   

 

      Page 1 of 2 Executive Director Supporting Communities 
 

 

Regeneration and Planning 
Development Management 
London Borough of Camden 
Town Hall  
Judd Street 
London 
WC1H 9JE 
 
Tel 020 7974 4444 
 
planning@camden.gov.uk  
www.camden.gov.uk/planning 

 
 

   

London Borough of Islington 
FAO. Jessica Robinson    
Development Control Service 
PO Box 3333 
222 Upper Street 
LONDON 
N1 1YA 

Our Ref:   2018/3819/P 
 Your Ref:  

Please ask for: Matthias Gentet 
Telephone: 020 7974 5961 
 
22 August 2018 

 
Dear  Sir/Madam  
 

DECISION 
 
Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended) 
 
Request for Observations to Adjoining Borough - No objection 
 
Address:  
Mount Pleasant Mail Centre 
Farringdon Road 
Islington 
London 
EC1A 1BB 
 
Proposal: 
Request for observations from the adjoining borough of Islington for the erection of two x 
hoardings (31.5m x 2.8m and 39.1m x 2.8m) with advertisements (one x  
internally illuminated, one x non illuminated) at the corners of Calthorpe Street/Phoenix 
Place and Calthorpe Street/Farringdon Road for a temporary period of five years.  
(Advertisement Consent Ref: P2018/2454/ADV also submitted).  
 
Drawing Nos: Farringdon Road Street Sign Repositioniong; Hoarding Height - Calthorpe 
Street Corners; Site Location Plan; Existing Elevations; Proposed Advertisement Location 
Plan; Proposed Elevations 2-6; Proposed Section. 
 
The Council, as a neighbouring planning authority, has considered your request for 
observations on the application referred to above and hereby raises no objection. 
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Informative(s): 
 
1  The Council, as a neighbouring planning authority, has considered your request for 

observations on the application in relation to the erection of hoardings with 
advertisements (the signage is to be dealt and commented upon under a separate 
request of observation by adjoining borough application reference: 2018/3820/P).  
 
The area affected by the hoardings is to front the Camden sides of Calthorpe 
Street, Phoenix Place and corner of King's Cross Road to shield unsightly 
construction works connected to the development of the site.  
 
In view of the purpose and requirement of the hoarding, the development is 
therefore not considered objectionable.  
 

 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
David Joyce 
Director of Regeneration and Planning 


